
A rt Club Holds 
Initiation for Three

Tillie Gandara, Mary Louise Ber- 
gren, and Ena Mann were initiated 
into the Art club Tuesday, May 1.

Before the formal initiation a skit 
was presented by the initiates, the 
theme of which was modern art
ists. Shirley Kalland was chairman 
of the skit committee.

Elaine Turk conducted the consti
tution test earlier in the afternoon.

Joyce Boehm was chairman of the 
refreshment committee — Ann Lara- 
bee had charge of decorations.

CLASS ENJOYS 
OIL PAINTINGS

Mrs. Emerick’s oil painting class 
spent an enjoyable hour at the home 
of Mrs. Hiram Brundage, Tuesday 
afternoon, May 1. The purpose of the 
visit was to give the students an 
opportunity to see oils done by ac
cepted artists.

The three oil paintings that were 
examined by the students were: 
“Pipe of Peace,” by Paxson, an Eng
lish landscape by George Thorpe 
(1822-1890), a portrait of an Italian 
boy by Lorenzo Vallon (1884-).

The visit was especially beneficial 
to the students as they were able 
to study three different styles closely 
at first hand.

Annual Play Day 
Set for May 11, 12

The annual Play Day for women 
will be held in Billings May 11 and 
12.

There will be ten girls from West
ern making the trip. The girls and 
the sports they will participate in 
are as follows: tennis, Pat McDonald 
and Marlene Savage; table tennis, 
Loraine Evenson and Marlene La- 
rock; horseshoes, Sherall Adams and 
Pat Richardson; archery, Shirley 
Kalland and Joan McGrath; bad
minton, Blanche Heller and Kay 
Lloyd.

In addition to the sports already 
mentioned, there will be mixed 
teams formed to play volleyball and 
softball.

Miss Betty Carruthers, sponsor of 
WAA, will accompany the girls to 
Billings.

Art Club Spring Sale 
Special Feature —  

Copper Enameled Jewelry 
Wednesday, May 16
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Western Participates
Western’s two debate teams par

ticipated in the Montana Intercol
legiate Forensic tournament in Bil
lings on Thursday, Friday, and Sat
urday of last week.

The team of Joe Doohan and Tom 
O’Brien finished third in debate, and 
Dennis Winters finished fifth in ex-

Additional Faculty 
Members Selected 
For Summer Term

There will be additions to the 
present faculty in order to enrich the 
curriculum offered and make sum
mer school at Western even more 
attractive.

Mrs. Bernice Lee of Seattle Public 
Schools will be a brand new face 
here at Western. Mrs. Lee obtained 
her M. A. degree from Columbia 
University.

William Bayerd from Yakima High 
School and Junior College will be 
new on the Western faculty but not 
to the campus, for he is a former 
student of Western. He received his 
M. A. degree in Fine Arts from the 

(Continued on page 2)

BUSY, BUSY M A Y!
Conference Baseball Tournament 

— May 11, Billings.
Conference Track Meet — May 12, 

Billings.
WAA Play Day — May 12, Billings.
Junior Prom — May 18.
Intervarsity Retreat — May 18.
Publications Banquet — May 21.
Grade School Graduation — May 

22, 2:00 p.m.
Home Ec Style Show — May 24, 

7:30 p.m.
Art Club Banquet — May 26.
“Ruddigore” — May 28, 8 p.m.
Memorial Day Holiday — May 30.
Final Examinations — May 29, 31.
College Sing and Candlelight — 

May 31.
Commencement — June 1

in State Speech Meet
temporaneous speaking. Both teams 
received valuable experience in 
competition with the best debaters 
in the state.

Since most of the teams had par
ticipated in many more contests dur
ing the year. The Western debaters 
were at an obvious disadvantage. 
With the experience gained during 
this year of debating, however, 
Western teams have an optimistic 
view of their chances next year.

Most of the honors were taken by 
Carroll College. They won the ex
temporaneous speaking and original 
oratory and finished second to Mon
tana State University in debate com
petition. The School of Mines placed 
first in interpretative reading. The 
speech meet was one of the most en
joyable of the year and was well 
supervised.

Although competition in speech is 
in its infancy at Western, Mr. Law
rence urges all to take advantage of 
the values to be gained by participa
tion in competitive speech activities.

WMCE PREXY, GRADUATE 
HELP WAR MOTHER

President Rush Jordan and Swen 
Larsen are helping to erase some of 
the sorrows remaining from World 
War II. La Mar Moore, a former stu
dent here at Western, gave his life 
for his country during that war. 
Swen Larsen, a degree graduate 
from Western, had taken some pic
tures of La Mar’s grave in Tunis and 
he wanted to contact the boy’s par
ents so that he could write to them 
of their son. Mr. Jordan acted as a 
go-between and sent the address to 
Mr. Larsen. As a result dawn came 
upon the long, dark night for ano
ther Gold Star mother.

(Swen Larsen, who is employed 
by the Government has spent more 
than a year in Europe. He and his 
wife and four children will return 
to Washington, D. C. in about a 
year.)


